
 

 

 

December 17, 2019 

Minor maintenance activity in Coal Creek Parkway tomorrow, 

December 18 
 

Last week, King County learned that the lid to a monitoring well in the 

southbound curb lane of Coal Creek Parkway needs to be replaced. 

Crews placed a  temporary patch over the well by installing cold mix 

asphalt over the well opening until a plan could be put in place to 

repair the lid.   

 

Starting as early as 9:30 a.m. tomorrow morning, December 18, 

crews will close south bound traffic in the curb lane of Coal 

Creek Parkway to replace the lid. 

 

Three wells along Coal Creek Parkway were installed earlier this summer to help to inform design of the Coal 

Creek Sewer Upgrade Project.  

 

What to expect during the work 
 

 Activities will occur within south-bound curb lane on Coal Creek Parkway between Forest Drive 
and the Upper West Trail Head 

 Work will begin as early as 9:30 a.m. and take approximately 2 hours to complete.  

 Traffic control and flaggers will direct drivers around a one lane closure by the work area, as 
needed. 

 Watch for warning signs prior to the lane closure in each direction! 

Contact us with questions or concerns: 
The County is ready to work with you every step of the way and meet you where you are. If you have 

questions or want to learn more, please contact Monica Van der Vieren at 206-477-5502 or 

monica.vandervieren@kingcounty.gov.  

 
About the project 
King County WTD is designing a new sewer line to replace an existing line that runs under the Coal Creek 

Natural Area. The existing 2.5-mile long pipe provides service to Bellevue and Newcastle and is nearing 

maximum capacity during large rain events. The new design will move the pipeline away from the natural area 

and serve Bellevue and Newcastle communities for another 50 years or more. 

 

Alternative Formats Available 

206-477-8621 / 711 (TTY Relay) 

Monitoring wells are small  

covered openings typically 

installed to take samplings of 

soil and groundwater conditions 

below the road surface to help 

inform project design and 

construction.  
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Want more information? 
Visit: https://www.kingcounty.gov/CoalCreekSewer  

Call or email: Monica Van der Vieren at monica.vandervieren@kingcounty.gov or 206-477-5502 

 

 

Alternative Formats Available 
206-684-1235 / 711 (TTY Relay) 

https://www.kingcounty.gov/CoalCreekSewer
mailto:monica.vandervieren@kingcounty.gov

